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Tēnā koe 
 
I refer to your letter of 12 April 2022 which you request the following under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (OIA): 

Please find attached 2017 correspondence from the WEF to the PM of Australia re proposals 
to establish a Global Cyber Centre. 

Please provide information to show any correspondence: 

A. by or on behalf of the NZ government or Crown and the WEF on this issue 

B. any analysis for the NZ government or Crown about the risks, benefits, costs etc of NZ 
being part of a Global Cyber Centre  

C. any information about meetings, actions taken in response and/ or progress towards 
establishing a Global Cyber Centre. 

D. any other correspondence between the NZ Government or Crown representatives and 
the WEF on any other topics since 1 Jan 2017. 

 
On 11 May 2022, we wrote to you to advise that in our initial scoping exercise we found that 
point D of your request, as framed, captured a large number of documents, the majority of which 
are invitation letters to attend the World Economic Forum (WEF) Annual Meeting and other 
events, along with letters accepting or declining these invitations. On 11 May 2022, you replied 
advising:  

I'm keen to better understand the extent of the influence of the WEF on NZ leaders and NZ 
policies. 

I don't necessarily need a multiple copies of the same invitation to WEF events.  

Perhaps you could provide one copy of each invitation plus any agenda, and acceptances 
plus copies of any other correspondence with WEF  

 
Please find below the responses to parts A–C of your request:  
 
A) The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade (the Ministry) has no record of correspondence 

relating to the establishment of a WEF Global Cyber Centre. 
 
B) New Zealand is not part of a WEF Global Cyber Centre, and the Ministry has not conducted 

any analysis regarding the risks, benefits or costs of being part of it. 
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C) Likewise, the Ministry does not hold any information or record of any meetings or actions 
relating to the establishment of a WEF Global Cyber Centre. 
 

Accordingly, parts A, B and C of your request are refused under section 18(e) of the OIA, as the 
information you have requested does not exist.  
 
For part D of your request, we have, as per your request, provided one copy of each invitation 
received. Other invitees are specified below: 

 Invitations to the 2022 Annual Meeting were also received by Minister for Trade and 
Export Growth, the Ministers of Foreign Affairs, and Energy and Resources.  

 An invitation to the 2020 Annual Meeting was also received by the Prime Minister. 

 Invitations to 2019 Summer Meeting in Davos were also received by the, then 
Ministers of Regional Economic Development, Energy and Resources, and 
Immigration. 

 An invitation to the 2019 Annual Meeting was also received by the, then Minister for 
Trade and Export Growth. 

 Invitations to 2018 Summer Meeting in Davos were also received by the, then 
Ministers of Transport, Agriculture and Broadcasting, Communications and Digital 
Media. 

 An invitation to the 2017 ASEAN Meeting was also received by the, then Minister of 
Trade. 

 
The information relevant to your request is attached. We have withheld some information under 
the following sections of the OIA:  
 

 6(a): to avoid prejudicing the security or defence of New Zealand or the international 
relations of the New Zealand Government;  

 6(b)(ii): to protect the passing of information from an international organisation on a 
confidential basis (in this case, a list of potential invitees provided in confidence by the 
World Economic Forum);  

 9(2)(a): to protect individuals’ privacy; and 

 9(2)(ba): to protect the supply of confidential information by another party. 
 
Where the information has been withheld under section 9 of the OIA, we have identified no public 
interest in releasing the information that would override the reasons for withholding it.  
 
Please note that we may publish this letter (with your personal details redacted) and enclosed 
documents on the Ministry’s website. 
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If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
 
 
 
 

Julie-Anne Lee 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 




































































































































































































































































































